
 

City Community Updates 
 

 

Public Works 
Water 
 Work on service lines on Homestead Lane is scheduled to be finished by 
Friday 4th. 

 Meadow Lake transmission line project, Punch list items are completed 
2nd walkthrough to start February 3rd 

 Water Plant upgrade has not started as of this week. 

Construction 

 JR2 working on testing getting ready for street paving. 
 Brooklyn Terrace is at the paving phase of their project and will do that work when the weather allows 

Sewer 

 Soil from the Community Home Builders construction site will be hauled to the Lagoons in February for 
City use on future projects 

 Hawn Creek pumpstation upgrade has not started construction as of this week. 
Streets 

 For those requesting rock or grading along their street frontage please contact Public Works directly to 
set up an onsite meeting to go over their request 

 If you see potholes, please call: 
• City Streets: Public Works 503-852-3104 
• State Highway 47: ODOT McMinnville Office 503-472-1462  

Parks 

 We are taking bids through February 10th for a picnic shelter in the Hawn Creek Park.  This project was 
approved through the budgetary process.  This will provide a shelter for group parties. There will be 
additional upgrades in the future for this park 

 

Police 
For additional information about Police activity and 

statistics, please visit: 
https://www.ci.carlton.or.us/police/page/crime-

statistics 
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Alert your family first if you’re in a crash 
 

If you are in a crash or other situation where you can’t communicate with emergency responders, a new 
service for Oregonians will help police contact your family faster. 
 

With today’s speed of online information, especially with mobile phone video and pictures through 
social media, there is a risk your friends and family could learn you’re in an emergency before law 
enforcement can contact your family. That’s a traumatic way to get such critical information – and 
possibly misinformation. 
 

That’s one reason many states, including Oregon, are setting up emergency contact registries through 
their DMVs. 
 

The 2021 Oregon Legislature, under House Bill 3125, created an emergency contact service for Oregon 
residents. Starting Jan. 3, 2022, you can register up to two people, age 18 and older, as emergency 
contacts for situations where you can’t communicate. 
 

Only Oregon law enforcement personnel will be able to access your emergency contact information. 
They are able to do so securely through their patrol cars so they can contact your loved ones quickly. 
Your emergency contacts can be anyone you choose – family or friends. The only exception is if you are 
under age 18 – then you must include a parent or legal guardian as one of your contacts. 
A parent or legal guardian can also register as an emergency contact for their children under 18 years 
old. 
 

To register, go to DMV2U.Oregon.gov and sign in to "Access My DMV Profile." You need to have an 
Oregon driver license, permit or identification card to register with the service.  
Ask your family and friends to register their emergency contacts too! 
The emergency contact registry is the newest among more than 20 services DMV has created on 
DMV2U in the past two years. These and other new DMV services are part of ODOT’s commitment to 
put new technology to use to make Oregon’s transportation system safer, more efficient and more user 
friendly. 
 

Now you can! At DMV2U  
 

Before you visit a DMV office, see if you can get the DMV service you need atDMV2U.Oregon.gov.  
DMV has added over 20 new services to DMV2U including driver license renewal, and you can make an 
appointment for services that must be done in person – such as applying for a new license or the Real ID 
option for air travel. 
 

Get ready for air travel now 
 

If you travel by air or might in the future, make sure you have identification acceptable at airport 
security checkpoints. Starting in May 2023, you will need a Real ID-compliant form of ID for all flights 
such as a Real ID-compliant state driver license, passport, passport card or U.S. military ID. 
Don’t wait until the rush for Real ID licenses and passports! If you want the Real ID option on your 
Oregon driver license or ID card, you must apply in person – walk in or by appointment. 
To make sure you have all you need for Real ID, create your own checklist of documents you’ll need to 
bring to DMV with our online tool at Oregon.gov/RealID.  
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The Carlton Code 
Corner 

 

As more of our wonderful Carlton residents head outdoors it’s 
time to take stock of the condition of our sidewalks. 

 
Property owners in the City of Carlton are responsible for 

maintaining and repairing all sidewalks and planting strips in 
front, adjacent or abutting the property. Maintenance 

includes keeping sidewalks in good condition, mowing grass 
and pruning of all plantings in the planting strip. 

 
 When notified of the need for repairs owners will be given 60 

days after written notice is received.  
 

Sidewalks are considered in disrepair when the condition 
would create a danger to pedestrians such as breakage, 
cracks, upheaval, degradation, accumulation of organic 

growth or irregular surfaces. 
 

The codes in their entirety can be accessed on the City’s website at 
https://library.municode.com/or/carlton/codes/code_of_ordinances.  
 
Please don’t hesitate to reach out to City Hall with any questions: 503-852-7575 

 

Finance-Administration-Planning 
Planning Commission: 
 The Commission’s next meeting will be Tuesday, February 22nd due to the President’s Day Holiday. 

Next meeting will be 2/22/2022 at 6 PM- Condition of Approval modification request is on Agenda 
 

Planning 
 One Home Occupation application received 
 One Building compliance form approved 

 
Comprehensive Plan Advisory Committee  
 Meeting February 16th via Zoom 
 

 
City Offices will be closed 2/21/2022 for President’s Day 

 

COVID-19 Case Counts, Vaccination & Testing Information 

https://www.ci.carlton.or.us/community/page/covid-19-case-counts-vaccination-
testing-information  
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ODOT invites the Carlton community to learn more about upcoming projects and share their thoughts 
through our online open house that is now live through February 1, link: Region 2: Construction Projects in 

2022 (odotopenhouse.org) 
 
 

ADA curb ramps Construction in 2022 
 
ODOT is installing ADA compliant curb ramps on the corners of several intersections in Carlton.  ODOT plans to 
construct one corner of an intersection at a time, with up to five intersections under construction at once. 
When construction starts, expect ODOT crews working during the day and at night as needed. 
During construction, the project webpage or Tripcheck.com will have the most up to date information about 
impacts. ODOT is working with the City to help coordinate and distribute information and project updates.  
For questions about the ADA curb ramps, contact the project manager:  

 
Brennan Burbank brennan.burbank@odot.oregon.gov  971-701-3342 

 
 
 
 
 

OR 47 realignment design is underway 
 

You may see activity in Carlton as ODOT restarts the design of the OR 47 
realignment project. This project includes installing ADA curb ramps, bike 

lanes and rerouting traffic to a new alignment of OR 47 from W Main Street 
onto Monroe Street. 

 
ODOT will be engaging the community throughout the design process, stay 

tuned for information on how you can get involved.  
 

For questions about the OR 47 realignment work, contact the project 
manager: 

Paul Welch  paul.welch@odot.oregon.gov  503-302-8926 
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